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The purpose of the hearing is to receive public comment concerning a request by Robert and 

Megan Richardson to purchase an alley that runs between two pieces of their property on 

Leadville Row, just West of their residence at 61 North Jobe Street, Eureka, Utah. 

 

Public in Attendance: 

Tim Merrill – City Attorney, Megan and Robert Richardson, Ferrel Thomas, Brent Pulver, 

Shirley A Nelson, Douglas Anderson, Fred Garbett, Brandon Gout, Heather Young 

 

Mayor Nick Castleton opened the hearing.  

 

Shirley Nelson has property that is adjacent to the Richardson’s property. She stated at this time 

she cannot give her consent for the alley way to be removed and sold to the Richardson’s. She 

said right now she doesn’t have unobstructed access to her property it is periodically obstructed, 

and she can’t get to her property without using the alley in question. Shirley showed the Council 

where her property was located and why she uses the alley. The Council discussed the issue. 

Brandon Gout asked if the sell of the alley would block access to his property. Brandy and Nick 

showed him that he will still have access by another alley. The Richardson’s would like to fence 

their entire property off. 

 

Mayor Nick Castleton closed the public hearing.  

 

 

 


